T-Craft Aero Club
Meeting Minutes
T-Craft Aero Club
Membership Meeting Minutes
Date: 29 Oct 2019
Location: T-Craft hangar, Nampa Airport, Nampa, Idaho
Meeting type: Membership
[bookmark: _GoBack]Version: Final
Board members present: James Eyre, Jim Hudson, Reggie Sellers, Dennis Wheeler
Compiled by: Mick Bracke and Jim Manley
Meeting called to order at 19:00 MDT by Jim Hudson
Ben Brandt is in Sacramento, David Thomas is in New York, and Jim Manley is in India
After the meeting, FAA ATC Supervisor Shannon Swing and ATC Controller Clay McCarty discussed proposed airspace and frequency changes to Big Sky airspace.
Guests: 
No Guest
New Business
[bookmark: _Hlk23304668]None

Old Business
None
President’s Report – Ben Brandt via Jim Hudson
[bookmark: _Hlk23305015]
No update on the hanger – more next month
Membership Report – Jim Hudson
Counts
107 members – down 5 from 112
20 on wait list (holding steady)
22 inactive
New Members
Introductions
One new member, Clark Brenisholtz
Action to accept Clark into the club
Motion: John Baglien
Second: Jim Reed
Approved
At our Board meeting
Our maximum membership count is based on a ratio of 16 members to 1 airplane, so it was 112 with 7 airplanes. We are now down to 6 aircraft that corresponds with 96 members. Instead of letting the membership drop to 96, the board decided to go halfway in between, down to 104 since we plan to purchase another aircraft. 
Board agreed to start looking for another 182. Discussed that we would secure a loan to pay the difference between insurance settlement and cost of new 182. Targeting spring to start looking.
Question on plane regarding insurance settlement – club will get $60K
Billing Report – Reggie Sellers  
13 people late last month
Pay off the statement, not the invoice.
Reminder on upcoming winter billing months
Make sure you understand the policy and email Reggie if you do not.
3 months (Dec, Jan, Feb) that you can apply your use it or lose it hours a month. Don’t wait until February.
Safety Report – David Thomas via Jim Hudson
Safety Stand-down. 18 club members in attendance. Received a lot of good feedback about the Stand-down presentation by club members.
Secretary’s Report – (Jim Manley out of the country, Mike Bracke filling in)
Always seeking suggestions, comments, and content contributions
Jim Manley will be out of the country 28 Sep to 10 Nov. If internet connection quality allows, he will attempt to publish the November newsletter on 30 or 31 October
Treasurer’s Report –Dennis Wheeler
Account balances 
Money Market Savings: 
Engine Reserves, Membership         $  48,161.04
New Aircraft: 			         $  70,045.43 
Total savings			         $118,206.47
Key Bank Checking			         $  19,422.66
Total cash balance:			         $ 137,629.13
Loan balance (10 year note on new hangar)   $ 157,963.32
Discussion: The value assessed on the new hanger is $325K - $350K.
Maintenance Report – Jim Eyre
Aircraft Status
375: Left fuel tank float and transmitter gave up. New transmitter on its way. FAR 91.205(b)(9) means we can’t fly until repaired, may be able to get it into maintenance on Thursday
686: Paid $12,475 deposit for engine. Going to keep flying until engine arrives, then 686 will be out of service. The engine should arrive around 1st of February—Jim hoping it may be sooner. Break-in will take several weeks.
64R: New heat tape has been installed on oil sump. There have been a couple squawks regarding difficulty getting it started. Left magneto not working. The Slick Magneto is just a year old. New magneto is on its way free of charge. Jim is hopeful that the aircraft will be ready for the weekend.
93S: Engine is fairly new and has Superior cylinders installed. The engine builder will be sending us a new cylinder and deal with Superior himself. Likely not back online for a couple weeks. Note that 89E is available and not been flying that much.
Other Maintenance Comments
Make sure to heat up the aircraft before flying. One cold start on an engine is hard on the engine.
Adjournment
Motion to Adjourn
Motion: Jim Reed
Second: John Brown
Approved
Meeting adjourned 19:28 MDT
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